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EX.139/08
IMPLEMENTATION OF PAY AND WORKFORCE STRATEGY



PROJECT

Portfolio
Learning and Development

Subject Matter

The Deputy Chief Executive reported (PPP.54/08) on the implementation of the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project.  He informed Members that, whilst there had been substantial progress on the Pay and Workforce Strategy with some elements now being completed, it had not been possible to complete the whole project by the anticipated date of March 2008.

The Deputy Town Clerk set out for Members an overview of progress against the different work packages and informed Members that it was now anticipated that the Job Evaluation exercise should be completed by the end of July 2008.   However, work on other aspects of the Strategy had been delayed because of resource issues.  

The Deputy Town Clerk set out for Members details of the resources which were required to progress the Strategy, which included the appointment of 4 temporary posts of; Job Evaluator, Personnel Officer, Implementation Officer and an Administrative Assistant which would be temporary for between 9 and 12 months at a cost of £112,000.  He also added that further specialised training, licences and consultancies were required at a cost of £10,000, some short term backfill for payroll staff and extended Trade Union involvement of £5,000 which gave a total cost of £127,000.  He proposed that the above could be funded from the previously earmarked reserves for the implementation of Pay and Workforce Strategy Project from 2007/08 to 2009/10.  

The Deputy Town Clerk added that consideration had been given to using the existing staff and resources within Personnel and Development Services to undertake the work but that would mean that progress could not be maintained on Shared Services, Pension Services, Trent implementation, Vacancy Management, Service Reviews and the Green Travel Plan.  He further added that, without the additional resources, information to enable budget decision making would not be available when Members required it.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive recommend the City Council to release £127,000 from the earmarked funds to provide temporary resources, as set out above, to enable progress with the implementation of the Council's Pay and Workforce Strategy.

Reasons for Decision

Without additional resources the remaining work on the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project will be at significant risk and the financial implications of the major project would not be known when planning is undertaken on the next budget.







